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-COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE-

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE
:
February 18, 2013

TO
:
Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Board of Supervisors

FROM
:
James Burton, Director, Facilities Management Division, DAS

SUBJECT
:
New Capital Project WO224 Zoo Interchange Utilities Relocation and Reimbursement from the State Department of Transportation (WisDOT)

REQUEST              



Approval is requested to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with WisDOT to allow Milwaukee County (County) to be reimbursed for expenses associated with the relocation, adjustment, and the performing of other improvements related to water, sanitary sewer, electrical, lighting, and communication utilities as part of the Zoo Interchange Project.  Approval is also requested to create capital Project WO224 Zoo Interchange Utilities Relocation in order to facilitate these improvements.

BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS      

WisDOT is currently in the process of designing the reconstruction of Watertown Plank Road, which is a phase of the Zoo Interchange Improvements project.  The Watertown Plank Road reconstruction includes reconstruction of the areas along the interchange with State Trunk Highway 45 (STH 45), from Innovation Drive to 87th Street. The reconstruction will involve widening Watertown Plank Road and lowering the road in the vicinity of the STH 45.  Construction is scheduled to begin in January 2014.

The improvements to Watertown Plank Road conflict with the existing locations of the following County owned utilities: sanitary sewer, street lighting, communications, electrical, and water. The impacted water facilities are part of the County's water utility that serve the entire grounds.  The impacts to sanitary are mainly adjustments to the manhole rims to match the proposed new grades.  The electrical conflicts impact the County primary 4160 electrical distribution system at two locations where it crosses under Watertown Plank Road.  The street lighting impacts are mainly limited to lighting at Behavioral Health Division (BHD) parking lots, along 92nd Street and along 87th Street.  The communications requiring relocation involve the Parks Administration Building, Sheriff's Headquarters and Fleet Maintenance.
In order for WisDOT to reconstruct Watertown Plank Road reconstruction, the County's utilities will be relocated, lowered, abandoned, or otherwise improved in order to eliminate the conflicts between the County's utilities and the work necessary to complete the proposed Watertown Plank Road improvements. The total estimated expenses for the relocation of the various utilities are $2,215,600.  

The County and WisDOT are in the process of negotiating the amount of expenses that will be reimbursed by WisDOT as part of the relocations.  The share of expenses that will be reimbursed by WisDOT are governed by Wisconsin State Statutes and WisDOT policies.    The reimbursement for the County is estimated to be between $1,050,000 and $1,400,000. This would mean that an estimated $815,600-$1,165,600 would need to be financed locally.  Of the portion that would need to be financed locally, approximately 80% of the expenses are related to the County’s water utility.

Any expenses that are determined not reimbursable by the WisDOT will need to be financed by other sources.  For any non-reimbursable expenses related to the County’s utilities, the expenses will be charged out to the users of utilities to the extent possible.  The County maintains utility reserves funded by the utility customers.  The reserves will be examined to offset non-reimbursable expenses. The proceeds of any of the County-owned parcels that are sold to the State will be used to offset any County related non-reimbursable expenses from the Zoo Interchange Utilities Relocation project.  A different financing source will need to be identified should any expenses remain subsequent to the WisDOT reimbursement and the receipt of all land sale proceeds.

The construction time line for the Zoo Interchange project requires that work on the utility relocation begin immediately. Significant coordination between utility companies, municipalities, private property owners and the WisDOT has taken place during the planning and design.  It has taken until now to fully understand the impacts to County utilities and the appropriate modifications needed to mitigate the conflicts. With Watertown Plank Road improvements scheduled to begin in January 2014, the time remaining to design, bid and construct modifications to the County's utilities is limited.  In order to expedite the process, the Department of Administrative Services (DAS) is requesting an exemption from the formal request for proposal (RFP) requirement of Section (5) of §56.30 of the County Ordinances that will allow selection of GRAEF-USA Inc. (Graef) as the contractor for planning and design on the project. Graef has been under contract to assist the County with evaluating the utilities conflicts, estimating the cost of the impacts and preparing responses to the WisDOT.  Continuing design service with Graef for the utilities relocations will minimize the time needed to get the project bid and a contractor performing the relocations. The County's utilities will need to be relocated in a phased approach to ensure services are maintained, which will require a longer construction schedule.

The relocations should be finished before WisDOT begins work on Watertown Plank Road in January 2014. Assuming County Board approval of the attached resolution, it is anticipated that construction on the utilities relocation will begin in July 2013 and will be completed by the end of 2013.
RECOMMENDATION

The Department of Administrative Services recommends approval of the attached resolution that authorizes DAS, Corporation Counsel, and Risk Management to negotiate, prepare, review, approve, execute and record all documents and perform all actions required to enter into an MOU with the WisDOT to have the County perform work relating to relocation, adjustment, other improvements relating to the Zoo Interchange Utilities Relocation project and be reimbursed for eligible expenses by the WisDOT.

DAS also recommends the creation of capital project WO224 Zoo Interchange Utilities Relocation.  Financing for the project will be provided from the WisDOT, the Milwaukee County Water Utility users, and land sale proceeds.   The creation of the capital project will be done by an administrative fund transfer by the DAS-Fiscal Affairs.

The DAS also recommends that an exemption from the formal RFP requirement of Section (5) of §56.30 of the County Ordinances that will allow for the sole source selection of  GRAEF-USA Inc. as the design consultant that will perform planning, design, and other work on the project. The contract with GRAEF will be in the range of $200,000 to $250,000.   All other applicable County professional services contracting requirements will apply, including a DBE participation goal of 25%.

______________________________                                                         
James Burton, Director

Facilities Management Division, DAS

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors

Michael Mayo, Sr., Chair, Transportation, Public Works, and Transit               Committee


Willie Johnson, Jr., Co-Chair, Finance, Personnel, and Audit Committee


David Culler, Co-Chair, Finance, Personnel, and Audit Committee



Scott Manske, Comptroller


Craig Kammholz, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, DAS


Julie Esch, Director of Operations, DAS


Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, DOT




Steve Cady, County Board Fiscal and Budget Analyst


Jessica Janz-McKnight, County Board, PolicyAnalyst


Jim Burton, Director, DAS Facilities Management


Greg High, Director, DAS Facilities Management- 


Vincent Masterson, Strategic Asset Coordinator, DAS


Justin Rodriguez, Capital Finance Analyst, Comptroller’s Office


Pamela Bryant, Capital Finance Manager, Comptroller’s Office


